HOLY SEE PRESS OFFICE BUREAU DE PRESSE DU SAINT-SIÈGE PRESSEAMT DES HEILIGEN STUHLS
OFICINA DE PRENSA DE LA SANTA SEDE SALA DE IMPRENSA DA SANTA SÉ
BIURO PRASOWE STOLICY APOSTOLSKIEJ دار الصحافة التابعة للكرسى الرسولى

N. 0068

Martedì 31.01.2017

Sommario:

- ♦ Comunicato del Pontificio Consiglio per il Dialogo Interreligioso sull'incontro con l'ufficio del Dialogo Interreligioso e la Cooperazione del Consiglio mondiale delle Chiese
- ♦ Comunicato del Pontificio Consiglio per il Dialogo Interreligioso sull'incontro con l'ufficio del Dialogo Interreligioso e la Cooperazione del Consiglio mondiale delle Chiese

The staff-members of the Office of Interreligious Dialogue and Cooperation (IRDC) of the World Council of Churches (WCC) as well as their colleagues from the Pontifical Council for Interreligious Dialogue (PCID), held their annual meeting at the PCID Offices on 30th-31st January 2017.

Both the delegations expressed their appreciation for the opportunity to meet a few days after the conclusion of the Week of Prayer for Christian Unity. The gave thanks to God for their friendship and fruitful cooperation in promoting constructive relations with individuals and communities belonging to other religious traditions.

The principia agenda of the meeting was to discuss and to deliberate upon a proposed joint document on Education for Peace, following similar joint projects in the past.

It was followed by the exchange of news and views on their respective activities over the past year and planned activities.

Both the PCID and the IRDC agreed to continue their collaboration, in particular, the work relating to the joint document on Education for Peace, given the urgency of the matter in today's global context.

[00164-EN.01] [Original text: English]

[B0068-XX.01]